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and Abel; also Council Member








O’Donovan

TITLE:
In relation to a street name, Bravo Boulevard, Borough of








Brooklyn.

INTENT: 





This legislation would add, 








through the posting of an 








additional sign, the name “Bravo








Boulevard” on Seventh Avenue 






between 62nd Street and 92nd







Street.

COMMENT: 







Members of the Bay Ridge Ambulance Volunteer Organization (BRAVO) 

provided the following information.


To commemorate BRAVO’s 25 years of service (as of 1999), to the Bay Ridge/Dyker Heights community, local elected officials and Community Board 10 are supporting the volunteer service’s request that 7th Avenue, between 62nd Street and 92nd Street, the site of its past and present operation, be designated as “BRAVO Boulevard”.  BRAVO was established in 1974 to meet the community’s growing need for faster, more accessible ambulance service.  The volunteers responded to their first call on July 4, 1974 and instituted 24-hour service on August 1, 1974.  BRAVO relies almost entirely on private and corporate donations for financial support and responds to an average of 300 calls for help each month.  BRAVO’s more than 200 members volunteer their time as dispatchers, ambulance attendants, and as administrators of the organization, totally without compensation.  In its 25 years of operation BRAVO has responded to more than 125,000 calls, including the delivery of over thirty babies and many resuscitations of patients who were in cardiac arrest.


This local law shall take effect immediately.

